














































































































































 

 

January 30, 2019 
 
To the NYC Council: 
 
I am writing on behalf of Evergreen to express our support for the 12 Franklin development proposal and 
zoning text language.  As you may know, Evergreen is supportive of the mixed commercial/manufacturing 
concept; in fact we have recommended mixed commercial/industrial models in our recent Brownfield 
Opportunity Areas planning report. We believe that if it is done correctly it will result in additional 
manufacturing space while allowing for additional commercial development, or worst case, no net loss of 
manufacturing.  
 
The developers at 12 Franklin have numerous development options available to them—we are gratified that 
they chose to include 23,000 square feet of manufacturing space on their site.  They would have been eligible 
for a similar height and density bonus if they included a community facility, but this would not have achieved 
our goal of retaining manufacturing jobs in our community. 
 
Evergreen supports this proposed development as the owners have committed to a limited amount of 
manufacturing use groups.  We have met with them personally and impressed upon them the importance of 
affordable industrial real estate for small manufacturers.   

We wish that the City of New York would take responsibility for oversight and reporting of tenants and uses in 
developments that use the Enhanced Business District model.  They have not yet done this so we ask that the 
developer provide monitoring and data collection of the industrial space and its tenants.   

In closing, Evergreen is gratified that the team at 12 Franklin is committed to retaining a portion of the 
building for industrial tenants, and are delighted that they are willing to work with us as they shape their 
development.  We are looking forward to helping them design the space so it is appropriate for small 
manufacturers and will assist them in locating industrial tenants when the building is ready for occupancy. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Leah Archibald, Executive Director, Evergreen 




















